The National Bat Monitoring Programme.

In 1996  the Department of Environment, Transport & the Regions commissioned the National Bat Monitoring Programme (NBMP) for a period of 5 years.  The final aim of which was to be the development of an effective monitoring strategy for British bats.  The project is being run by the Bat Conservation Trust with support from other agencies and organisations such as English Nature.  

Initially 8 bat species are being concentrated on, with at least two different monitoring methods being investigated for each.  The objectives of the project being to:

1. Develop efficient monitoring methods.

2. Produce baseline monitoring data.

3. Produce improved distribution maps.
The 8 species are: Daubenton's, Natterer's, common & soprano pipistrelle, lesser & greater horseshoe, noctule and serotine.

The 3 survey methods used are:

· Maternity colony counts.

· Hibernation Site Counts.
· Field transect / spot counts using bat detectors.
Volunteers are required to help the Bat Group provide this important data!!  Come along on a survey with an experienced bat worker and find out what it is all about!  Anybody can contribute - even if it is just letting us know the location of a roost.  

